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Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Preparations this week have been firmly focused on the return of students. We are so excited to have our students back in the academy and 

are ensuring that our measure of safety controls are in place. These measures have served us very well in protecting students and staff and it 

is crucial that they are as robust as ever. We still have the one way systems, sanitiser stations and very regular bubble cleaning that we had in 

operation before Christmas. Added to this, of course, is the option for students and staff to be tested. Having been tested in school regularly 

since Christmas I can vouch that it is a quick and harmless procedure, which gives some piece of mind in the fight to prevent infection in our 

academy. I am delighted that huge numbers of parents have consented to having their child tested next week and we have ensured we have 

capacity by turning our Sports Hall into a testing facility. Our testing staff, led by Mr Bovington, are all well trained and are well versed in how to 

test students and staff safely. 

An additional control is the expectation by the government that students will wear masks whilst indoors in the academy, including in           

classrooms. Parents have been given the option to seek exemption on medical grounds and we will be issuing those students with a pass to 

avoid them being challenged by staff over the issue. However, I would like parents to support us in ensuring their child has a mask, unless 

exempted, and takes full responsibility for keeping it safe. Having a plastic bag to put it in whilst students are outside at break and lunchtime 

will help this process. Please also ensure that your child returns to school in the full correct uniform next week including wearing academy 

acceptable footwear. Your support is appreciated. 

This week we have celebrated World Book Day in a variety of ways. We know the importance of reading as an important driver of examination 

performance and careers opportunities for our students in the future. As part of our “20 books to read by the age of 16” we have decorated our 

corridors with large book covers, with pillars being book spines. I have to say that they look inspiring and I can’t wait for students and parents 

to see them. Added to this some there was a light hearted competition led by Mr Stewart and supported by 15 colleagues called, The Masked 

Reader. With students guessing which member of staff was reading, “The Hobbit”, I have to admit that I struggled to identify one or two col-

leagues! 

We have listened to parent feedback from this remote learning period and are delighted that we have been able to offer a “Personal           

Empowerment and Well-Being” day for students today. Students in Ks3 and Ks4 have a number of “off-screen” challenges and activities to 

choose from and must upload evidence of their completion to showmywork.org.uk to earn character points for their character rewards. We are 

focused on developing the whole child at TQEA and these challenges offer students the opportunity to take part in Origami and British Sign 

Language among other pursuits! 

Finally, as compulsory student attendance returns next week, we look forward to seeing our students again! We have missed them! We have 

followed a safe, steady and gradual approach with Year 11 returning on Monday, Year 10 on Tuesday, Year 9 on Wednesday, Year 7 on 

Thursday and Year 8 on Friday. Students being tested will have received an appointment time to arrive at the academy today.  

Thank you to all our parents and carers for their wonderful support of us at the academy and their children throughout this remote learning 

period. It has been a real team effort and we couldn’t do it without your support! 

Wishing you and your families a great weekend. Please stay safe. 

  

N. Harding 

Principal 

 

TQEA is committed to providing our young people with an extraordinary education in a safe environment. 

“We Can and we Will” 



Feel Good Friday 
The Feel Good Friday Quiz of the week is 

back. If you would like to have a go  

 Class Charts is an application where you will be able to see important information about your child’s 

behaviour (rewards and sanctions) and attendance. Through the Class Charts app, you will also receive 

email notifications if your child receives a same day detention for 30 or 60 minutes. It is important that 

you download this app in order to receive this information. If you have any issues with this or have not yet accessed your 

account, please do not hesitate in contacting your child’s Head of Year.   

Mental Health Matters  
 

It is important look after our families mental health.   
 
https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/ 
 
https://www.dearlife.org.uk/index.php 
 
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/
supporting-your-child-during-the-coronavirus-
pandemic/ 
 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/
support-for-parents/mental-health-parenting/ 
 

 
 

Under new government policy, all secondary 
school students now have access to free  
supplies of sanitary products if they are  

required. If your child would like free sanitary 
products, please contact us on 01827 712477 

for more information. 

FGF Quiz#3 (Welcome back!).pdf

https://www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/
https://www.dearlife.org.uk/index.php
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/supporting-your-child-during-the-coronavirus-pandemic/
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/supporting-your-child-during-the-coronavirus-pandemic/
https://youngminds.org.uk/find-help/for-parents/supporting-your-child-during-the-coronavirus-pandemic/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/mental-health-parenting/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/mental-health-parenting/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1fc-aOusnMWK7Cb3QlEw3VRDyCFz0-OGK/view?usp=sharing


 

Special Recognition 

Congratulations Year 8 for working hard to improve our positive achievement points!  Here are the top students from 
each tutor group during the last week. 

 8A – Imogen Jenkinson  

8B – Evie Benton  

8C – Owen Russell 

8D – Samantha Houley-Housden 

8E – Holly Beale 

 

Keep up the Good Work! 

Principals Remote Learners of the Week 

 

Due to the exceptional circumstances we are enduring at the moment, I am for the time being not picking one              
outstanding student. I am choosing five and these will be my Remote Learner Heroes.  

Excellent engagement and participation 
throughout activities and use of the 

chat function, always willing to support 
students with technical difficulties too!  

Exceptional work in music! Maximum 
effort, perfect attendance, fully      

engaged and always going above and 
beyond!  

What a huge improvement in     
engagement from him throughout 

online learning and I’m sure will 
continue when we are back in 

school.  

 
Always actively participating in          
answering and asking questions     

during lessons. He’s always positive 
and enthusiastic towards the work.  

Outstanding effort throughout the 
entire lockdown period!  



Pastoral Competitions  

Each week during tutor time our students have been set a challenge 

by the pastoral team, this weeks competition was to make a tiny       

sandwich– the only rule, it had to be edible.   

Our worthy winners this week have been chosen below and they each 

have won a £10 voucher. This weeks competition has being creative in 

lockdown a poem using the word COVID. Winners will be showcased 

in next weeks newsletter.  

 

World Book Day 
Even during lockdown the staff at TQEA celebrated World Book Day. Here are some of the outfits that were 

worn. The staff also took part in a  masked reading edition of the Hobbit, The students then had to guess who 
they were.  



A Message from our School Captains 





Student Achievements for week 22nd February -  28th February  

Top Year 8 Students 
 
 

Imogen Jenkinson – 8A 35 points 

Evie Benton– 8B 33 points  

Holly Beale – 8E 30 points 

Logan Money—8E 28 points   

Owen Russell—8C 28 points 

Top Year 7 Students 

 

 

 George Coyle – 7B 48 points  

 Jack Cressey – 7B 45 points 

 Faye Read – 7C 42 points 

George Cardall— 7B 40 points  

Evie Horton– 7A 40 points 

Top Year 9 Students  

Curtis Gladwin— 9E 35 points 

Sophia Jabra  – 9A 32 points 

Nathan Freeman – 9C 30 points  

Grace Wightman - 9C 30 points 

Louie Whitehead—9C 28 points 

Top Year 10 Students 

Skye Rose – 10D 47 points 

Ethan Frost – 10D– 45 points 

Bobby Bendle – 10A– 43 points 

Elizabeth Porter— 10B 42 points 

 

Top Year 11 Students  

Mackenzie Aston – 11E 36 points 

Connor Stevenson – 11A 32 points 

Kelly Welch — 11B 30 points  

Sam Hargrave—11B 29 points 

 

Top 3 Tutor Groups of the Week                                Top 3 Tutor Groups of the Year to date  

KEEP UP THE GREAT WORK!! 



 

 



Is your child eligible? 

One of the effects of the COVID 19 Pandemic is the changes to our home and 

financial situations. 

 

If your financial situation has changed and you receive of any of the following your child may be able 

to get free school meals;  

Income Support 

Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross  

income of no more than £16,190)           

Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than  

£7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) 

 

If your child is in any of the following categories, the school can apply for extra funding through the 

Pupil Premium programme which will enable us to provide additional support 

and resources to     benefit your child’s education at TQEA: 

In receipt of Free School Meals 

A looked after child 

A previously looked after child 

A child with a parent currently serving in HM Armed Forces. 

A child with a parent who is retired with a pension from Ministry of Defence. 

A child who has been adopted 

 

If any of the above situations applies to your family due to a change in circumstances and we are not 

already aware, please contact the school and we can assist you further. 

 

Families who are already in receipt of Free school meals and Pupil Premium funding 

will shortly be receiving a survey from TQEA to assist with our support package this 

year. We would be grateful if you could complete the survey and return to the school. 

 



Remote Learning participation rates:  

We would also remind you that failure to secure a child’s regular attendance at school may be a criminal 
offence under Section 444(1) or 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996 which makes it clear that it is parents        
responsibility to ensure their child’s attendance at the school at which they are on roll.  Failure to ensure 
attendance may result in a referral to the    Warwickshire Attendance Service which could result in prosecution. 
 

This year there is a change to our attendance approach. There will be incentives for the students and families 
alongside amendments to our non-attendance policy. 

95% 


